
 

 

 
  

COVID 
Today we have 72 children absent - some with COVID, some pending PCR results and some 
with this very bad cough and sore throat. We have 9 staff absent but have had up to a third 
of staff off at any one time in the last 2 weeks. 
 
West Sussex is a COVID hotspot compared to the rest of the country and we are taking every 
measure possible to limit the spread of the infection. For this reason, we are minimising 
indoor gatherings over the Christmas period to try and ensure that children and staff do not 
get infected and become ill over the Christmas holidays.  
 
It is very important that families continue to take regular lateral flow tests and if children feel 
unwell or have symptoms, they should stay at home pending a PCR test. Please be aware that 
this will have some effect on the Christmas performances and we are looking at how best to 
keep the Christmas spirit high whilst taking a safety first approach. 
 
An example of this is that the Christmas Panto will still go ahead but we have asked the 
company to perform more times during the day so we can have fewer children and well 
spread out in the hall. 

25th November 2021 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
It has been a very busy half term and the children have been exceptional while we have had to cope with 
some challenging circumstances due to COVID and seasonal flu. We have tried to maintain continuity for 
them as best we can and the staff thank you for your patience. 

Start and Finish Times 

Please be reminded of 
the times of the school 
day and see that 
children arrive on time 
to ensure a smooth 
start to the day. Please 
do not arrive too early 
(!) as the start and finish 
times are planned to 
avoid as much 
community contact as 
possible. 
 

INSET Days 
The school is closed for staff training 

on Tuesday 4th January 2022 and 
Monday 14th March 2022. 

 
 

Nativity Plays 
Due to rise in numbers of COVID we 
are unable to have parents in 
school to watch nativity plays.  
Instead, where possible, we are 
filming and sharing via vimeo and 
on our website (password 
protected). 
 
Early Years (We Three Kings) and 
Year 1 (The Big Little Nativity) will 
be filmed.  We will let you know 
when they are available to watch. 
Year 2 play is being postponed until 
either the Spring or Summer Term. 
Year 5 and 6 play (Aladdin Trouble) 
has been postponed to the Spring 
Term. 
 
 

REMEMBER 
Tomorrow is a mufti day.  Please 

make a £1.00 donation via 
ParentMail or bring in cash raising 

money initially for our Forest School. 



 
 



 
 

 

Yours sincerely, 
Mike Jee 
Headteacher 

After 11 years at St Margaret's we say farewell to Mrs 
Collins who has accepted a post of Deputy Headteacher at 

a local school from January. Mrs Collins has worked in most 
year groups and for the past 4 years has led the Early Years 
Team and Infant Deptartment. I am sure you would like to 

join with me in thanking her for all she has done at St 
Margaret's and wish her every success in her new role. 

I look forward to writing to parents in Oak class with news 
of arrangements from January. 

 
Congratulations to our Year 6 House 

Captains: 
 

Red House : Sophie B and Finlay T 
Yellow House :  Amelia C and Danny D 
Green House :  Martha R and Max H 
Blue House : Megan F and Jacob W 

 
Well done!  


